
KMJA Board of Directors and Education Committee 

January 11, 2021 

 

KMJA members present:  OJA Staff present: 
Jason Maxwell                                                                                  Denise Kilwein 
Scott Wright                                                                                      Van Printy 
Daniel Love   
Keith Drill  
Katie McElhinney  
Greg Nickel  
Nancy Muck  
Karen Torline  
Fred Johnson  
Ted Griffith  
Steve Baccus  
Jennifer Jones    
  
President Maxwell called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.  Motion was made to approve minutes of 
last meeting by Scott Wright, second by Keith Drill.  Motion approved. 

Denise Kilwein discussed plans for the upcoming KMJA Conference: 

1) Conference will be virtual and all 13 CLE hours will be offered at once. 
2) NJC will provide two national presenters on the subjects of Ethics and Self Represented 

Defendants. 
3) She and Van will work on logistics. Plan to begin 8:00 a.m.; 2 morning breaks and a lunch 

period. 

Business meeting for the organization will be Tuesday before the lunch break. 

Trivia contests replaced with a Scavenger Hunt and T. Griffith is still exploring options. 

Other educational opportunities for members may be available through the Kansas District Court Judges 
webinars/training opportunities. If available, members will be notified by OJA.  

A question was raised about taping and later viewing of the sessions if a member cannot attend. Judge 
Torline advised that the CLE guidelines must be followed in order for this to occur. The sponsor of a Pre-
Recorded webinar must be able to track attendance and report it to the CLE committee.  

Denise stated that OJA will be tracking attendance and will send transcripts to the KSCLE commission as 
usual for those that attend the conference when it is scheduled. OJA will also prepare an evaluation for 
members to complete.  

Next meeting will take place on April 12, 2021 at 8:00 a.m. Topics of discussion to be Awards and Officer 
Nominations.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennifer Jones, Secretary KMJA 


